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From Kevin’s corner  
 

We are now into June with the start of our wonderful winter months with crisp mornings and lots of lovely sunny days 

to enjoy when out cruising in our beloved cars.  

 

I would like to introduce and thank Bob Jamieson who has kindly taken on the role of Vice President. Bob is a 

man of many talents and if he will take over as President next year I know the club will be in good hands under his 

leadership, thanks Bob. 

 

We welcome new members to the club;  

Llewellyn Davies of Richmond, Bill Rogers & Avril Miles of Picton, Gourlay & Megan Forbes of 

Woodend, Paul & Pauline Milne of Nelson, Chris & Lyndie Henry of Blenheim, Jim & Kyra 

Wareing  of Nelson, Alan & Ann Blackie of Rangiora and John & Margaret Clayton at Ruby Bay 

  

A fuel saving offer from NPD 

I suggest you check out the offer from NPD to all of our club members, the opportunity to purchase fuel at 

discounted prices at all NPD outlets, details of this offer are included in this newsletter.    I feel that this is a 

wonderful opportunity being offered to us as a club.     

 

 

Recent Club events (refer to the events reports further through)   
 

The Sunday afternoon drive over the Motueka River and up to the Kohatu Café.   

It was a wonderful day for the run with a good turnout of members. 

 

The Akaroa Tour was a huge success with about 50 people participating in this enjoyable weekend with good 

weather. Carolyn & I had business to take care of in Christchurch on the Friday, so missed out on Hanmer, instead 

we stayed three nights in Akaroa and joining in with the rest of the group on Saturday afternoon onwards. 
 

These two photos to the right are of 

the Saturday night evening get 

together and meal at The Grand 

Hotel. 
 

The photo below is the view from our 

motel room looking over the waters 

of Akaroa Harbour. 

 

 

The quaint old house on the 

right is of one of many 

heritage houses in Akaroa. 
 

It was a very enjoyable / 

social trip with events like the 

Akaroa Harbour cruise and 

many others. 
 

Thanks go to the organisers. 

 
 

 

 

 



 

Coming events in summary  
 

 Some events are proposals only, for full details refer to the upcoming events list in this newsletter 

 

June 12th is our Midwinter Xmas lunch at Fairhall Golf Club.   Organizer Rosanne Marsden  

 

The Thursday’s Runs 

 

July 29th to 31st is the Club Captains Run to Hokitika and up to Westport. 

 A fun event to be in on see details attached       Organizer Peter Glue 

 

August 14th A snow run to St Arnaud with lunch at The Alpine Lodge   Organizer C & R Marsden 

 

September - TBA 

 

17th to 20th October the Lord Nelson Tour starting at Oamaru and ending at Greymouth 

         Organizer Jeff Pascoe and his team  

 

November 20th  A picnic lunch run to Deep Creek Camp up the Wakamarina Valley 

           Organizer Gary Mortimer 

 

December 11th    Hemp Farm visit     Organizer Wayne Bell 

 

January 22nd  New Years BBQ at Onamalutu 

 

February 19th  AGM at Alpine Lodge 

 

March 3rd to 5th   Trubute Run to Greymouth Area Organizers Lindsay Purvis & Pat Pascoe 

 

 

 
Kevin Parkes 

President 

 

Some Photo’s from Akaroa trip…….. 

   

  



  
 
 
 

CLUB CAPTAINS REPORT JUNE 2022 

 
Well, it looks like the halcyon days of our extended summer are over and the roof will be more of a fixture 

for the next few months.  I have to admit tho that the heated seats and air scarf do make top-down motoring 

on cold days a very pleasurable place to be. 

 

Many thanks to Gary and Sandra Mortimer and Bruce and Diana Verry for organising a superb trip to 

Akaroa. The weather stayed kind, so the roofs remained off for the majority of travel.  A couple who shall 

remain nameless succeeded in getting a speeding ticket before they had even left Wakefield.  Another couple 

of people had clothing issues when they left items of clothing hanging in the wardrobes of the Hanmer 

Hotel.  A full report and some stunning photos appear later in the newsletter.  Akaroa turned out to be a 

super spreader of Covid 19 and a substantial number of us returned to lockdown at home after sharing 

Omicron with other family members. The good thing now is it feels like a “been there done that “event even 

tho you can get it again.  

 

A number of members are finding that they are not getting Classic Car notices on their email.  This may be 

caused by your computer not recognising the new sender spgreenhill@xtra.co.nz  so the message is being 

sent to your SPAM or that you have changed your email address and our club records have not been 

updated. If you fit either of the above scenarios either have a look in your spam folder and move the 

message to your email so it will recognise the sender or contact our Secretary  

Rosanne@travelmanagers.co.nz with your new details. 

 

On behalf of the club Pat Clay is making a submission to the FEDERATION OF MOTORING CLUBS for 

those making changes to their vehicles or Low Volume Vehicle Certification.  If you have any information 

to support his submission, please contact patclay@xtra.co.nz. 

 

We have a number of new members so please remember to wear your name tags on club outings. If you 

have misplaced yours, contact waynefbell@gmail.com.  For $5 you will receive a new lanyard and holder as 

well. 

 

Have a look at the upcoming events listed at the end of the Newsletter and mark on your calendar now. Your 

committee has tried to form a plan for the rest of the year.  The next event will be the Marlborough Mid-

Winter Dinner on 12th June followed by the Club Captains run based in Hokitika over the 29th -31st July. 

Contact: p.j.glue@xtra.co.nz . 

 

The often-promised Steam Train excursion from Blenheim to Kekerengu is still in the planning stages only 

as their timetable is still on hold due to covid19 protocols. 

 

Kevin York and Frank are doing sterling work in organising great runs to “Who knows Where” on the last 

Thursday of the month.  These are proving so popular that we are even attracting club members from over 

the hill to attend.  Bit of a cock up by me this week when I decided to follow a red MX5 as I wasn’t sure 

where the pub lunch was being held in Takaka.  It wasn’t until I whistled past the Mussel Inn that I had 

second thoughts as to whether I was following Neil and Joan Thompson.  Bugger!! 

 

The Vintage Car Club has requested help with manpower to run their VINTAGE TARGA around Motueka 

over the weekend of 29 – 30 October.  We require 12 people to assist with timing and record keeping.  

If you can help, please let me know and I will confirm what’s needed closer to the event p.j.glue@xtra.co.nz  
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NPD have offered our members discounted fuel.  Check out the article in this newsletter and follow the 

instructions if it’s better than what you are getting with your fuel needs at the moment.  Their unmanned 

stations offer excellent savings and are appearing all over the country.  It’s also good to support local. 

 

In the meantime, please welcome our 20 new members to the club and get out on the club runs before you 

end up in lockdown. 

 

Pete Glue  

Club Captain  

  Does my bum look big in these??? Thanks Pat and Ian Barnes     

 
      

                                                                        
 

Name Tags 
 

Please wear your name tag on Classic car runs as we have a number of new members, and it helps greatly 

with introductions for those of us suffering ageism. Replacement name tags, including lanyard and holder 

can be ordered through our club treasurer for $5. waynefbell@gmail.com   

 

The upcoming LORD NELSON TOUR will not provide special tour name badges so our existing Club 

Name Tags WILL BE REQUIRED. If the club decides in the future to change our Club name, then members 

will be surveyed as to their name badge preferences.  

 

Pete Glue  

mailto:.waynefbell@gmail.com


Website Update from Geoff Morris 

We have a new Website provider, and the Website is currently being updated. 

The new Membership Form has been done so if you have friends that want to join download or get them too 

and fill it in and send it back to the club. 

I will take a bit of time to complete this job. 

Geoff 

 

 

     Message from Sonja regarding Club Notices 

 

Club Email Notifications by Mailchimp 
Thanks to everyone who has sent me their contact details.  I am working through them all to update the list but I have 

a wee problem as work gets in the way.       

If you change your email address, postal address and phone number, please let me know so I can update our records. 

I have had requests from a couple of members to send the emails to 2 different email address (His and Hers      ), just 

send me an email and I can set this up for you.  

I have noticed that a number of the members might not be receiving the email notifications that have been sending out.  

I get a report showing how many have received and opened the emails. 

This report (below) is what I received for the April 2022 Newsletter.  This is telling me that of the 162 emails I have 

sent, only 134 have been opened and 8 email address were incorrect.  I have contacted the people whose email have 

bounced and got their correct details. 

  
I have also found out that some of the emails are being directed to people’s spam/junk folder.  If this is happening to 

you, all you need to do is to go to your Spam folder and open the email.  You then need to click on the button to say it 

is not spam.  Then any further email notification that I send, will be directed to your email box. 

Also, if you receive an email from us, please open it before you delete so it registers on my report that you received it.  

Thanks. 

 

If you have any problems, please do not hesitate to contact me on 027 578 9062 and I will see if I can help you. 

Regards, 

Sonja Greenhill 



 
NPD OFFER TO CLASSIC CAR MEMBERS: 

 
NPD is all about making your life better 

 

• We operate with lower overheads so we can pass fuel savings onto motorists —helping the family budget 
go further each week. 
• Our fuel sites are easy to use, with weather protection, good lighting and plenty of room, makingyour day 
a little bit better. 
• As a 100% New Zealand-owned family business, we’re locals just like you. 
• Filling up at NPD is great for your budget and for our local economy too. 
• 
 

Classic Motoring Society of Nelson Inc Offer to Members 

 
• This offer will consist of Fuel discounts applied to 91, 95, 100 octane petrol and Diesel on the following 
basis. 
All petrol grades NPD will offer 12c off the weekly Local Area Price (not pump) at all their 
locations, this includes retail and their unmanned sites. Fuel cards are designed to default to the best 
price on the day. 
• If NPD are having a special promotion and that discount is better than the discounts loaded on your fuel 
card it will default to the special promotional offer. 
• The weekly Local Area Prices change at midnight Friday. 
• Waiver of the $3 monthly account fee and the 0.15c transaction fees on all accounts. 
• 
Benefits offered by NPD 
• Full range of fuels: 91, 95, 100 octane and Diesel. 
• Convenience of use - 24 hours access to self-serve sites and truck stops. 
• Large nationwide network https://www.npd.co.nz/npd-retail-network/ 
• Use the Gold Card and NPD card together at “manned" sites so that you are billed as normal but 
receive the 15c discount offered by the Gold Card. 
• PIN number security. 
• Multiple cards per account, with different purchase limits available on each card. 
• Monthly invoice and statement. 
• Payment by direct debit on the 10th of the month following invoice. 
• 
 

Application information 
• Applications to be made on the NPD application form, which can be downloaded from the NPD website. 
https://www.npd.co.nz/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/24780-Credit-Application-Form-NPDcard-22062021.pdf 
 

• Please note that you are a Classic Motoring Society of Nelson Inc member on the application form and 
then email to peterf@npd.co.nz 
 

Peter Freeman 
Email: peterf@npd.co.nz 
Mobile: 027 288 0025 



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

CLUB CAPTAINS RUN     -       29th - 31st JULY  

                              
 

 

FRIDAY 29TH JULY - 10.am meet at Rivers Cafe MURCHISON for Coffee. 

 

REEFTON for lunch at 12.30pm and catch up with any members coming up from the South.  After a visit to 

the Pike River Memorial site - meet at the BLACKBALL HILTON at 3.30 pm for a beer and natter.  

 

Accommodation booked BY YOU at the HOKITIKA BEACHFRONT HOTEL ph: 03 755 8344 

 (Quote Nelson Marlborough Classic Motoring Tour Ocean View rooms $138, Driftwood wing $125 or 

contact them for shared deal.).   

 

Dinner at STUMPYS 6.30 pm.  

 

 

SATURDAY 30TH JULY -  Gather on REVELL ST outside Motel at 9.30 am for briefing.   

                      

OPTION 1:  Drive round LAKE KANIERE visiting DOROTHY FALLS, HOKITIKA GORGE and 

KOWHITIRANGI MEMORIAL to murdered Police and locals by Stanley Graham in 1941. (55km).  

                     

OPTION 2:  Visit the Westland Industrial Heritage Park Museum in Brian Waugh Lane at Hokitika Airport. 

(Donation entry)  

 

Lunch at 12.30pm -  All meet at MAHINAPUA TREE TOPS CAFE on Woodstock Rimu Road for lunch 

(DIY).  

 

2.00 pm Drive to KUMARA stopping at Bev's Shed garden and Ark tour (2km past Kumara,Club donation ) 

 

3.00 pm. Drive round LAKE BRUNNER via MITCHELLS for coffee on the gravel Road through stunning 

bush just west of the Kumara township or turn off at JACKSONS and travel the sealed road to MOANA for 

coffee.  

 

Stop off to visit the BRUNNER COAL MINE site on the banks of the GREY RIVER near TAYLORVILLE 

on the way home to Hokitika.  Dinner at local restaurant of your choice.  

(140km)  

 

SUNDAY 31ST JULY - Travel north stopping at AWATUNA TERRACE TUNNEL WALK (3km north 

of Hokitika.  Walk takes 12 minutes on a tail race loop track through cuttings and stunning bush.) 

PUNAKAIKI for coffee then on to WESTPORT for lunch to support a Cafe of your choice (139km).  

Return home via Buller Gorge.  

 

 

PLEASE LET PETE GLUE p.j.glue@xtra.co.nz KNOW IF YOU WILL BE JOINING THE CLUB 

CAPTAINS RUN AND MAKE YOUR RESERVATIONS NOW.  
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The Classic Motoring Society of New Zealand Inc 

To The Top and Back                                
Classic Marathon 

4th- 15th September 2022 
 

Every second year since 1996 the Christchurch based Classic Motoring Society of New Zealand has 
conducted its Marathon Classic Motoring tour. 

The 2022 Staging will be the 14th such event and we welcome your participation. The tour will commence 
in Whanganui on Sunday the 4th of September and finish 12 days later in Masterton on the 15th of 
September The tour will be run over a mixture of tarmac and gravel roads, The entry fee includes a bus 
excursion from Kaitaia to Cape Reinga via 90 Mile Beach, entry to a vehicle display, and three group 
dinners. The tour does not have a competitive aspect and is conducted over open public roads giving our 
participants the opportunity to explore some roads they would not normally use. 
 

Eligible vehicles: 
As with all CMSNZ tours it is open to vehicles of all types 
and all ages. Our aim is to provide a classic motoring 
experience with like-minded people.  
 
General Information: 
The Classic Marathon is not a competitive event in any 
sense. You are encouraged to fully participate, interact, 
and enjoy yourselves. A route book will guide you if you 
choose to follow the plotted route, but the navigation 
is not designed to get you lost! It is designed to get you 
to the next night’s accommodation. 
 
Drinking and driving do not mix. 
Drivers are required to uphold a high standard of 
driving skill, courtesy, and compliance with road rules 
at all times. We remind all participants that drinking, 
and driving do not mix. There will be time enough for 
socialising. 
 

Courtesy: 
This particularly includes allowing faster cars to pass 
on gravel and dusty road sections. Likewise, 
overtaking drivers must pay high regard to the welfare 
of other tour members and road users and their cars. 
 
The tour will not include a "Tail End Charlie". So, all 
participants must be able to service, repair or 
repatriate their own vehicles. We expect all entrants 
to provide assistance to any other entrant where they 
can. 
We trust that you will find this event challenging and 
enjoyable and we look forward to having you with us. 
 
Tour Planners/Plotters: 
Our thanks to Phil Schultz, Margaret Povey, Ian, and 
Jenny Sowman for organising an excellent tour for our 
enjoyment  

PO Box 10331, Christchurch 8145. 
info@cmsnz.org.nz www.cmsnz.org.nz 
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Costs: 
Entry fee per car (crew 2) is $755 
For each additional person, the fee will be $355. 
The entry fee will cover: 
Three group dinners per person:  
Commemorative tour plate: 
A marathon pin per person: 
One Route Book per car with an additional route book 
for each additional crew: 
Courier and Postage costs: 
Bus tour  

 
 
Accommodation: 
 You are responsible for booking and paying for your 
own rooms. You must quote Classic Motoring Society 
when booking at the nominated accommodation. It 
is not a requirement that you use the 
accommodation listed below. 
We have advised the venues that people will be 
booking individually and using the reference Classic 
Motoring Society. 

     

 DAY DATE            TOUR ROUTE Kms  ACCOMODATION 
  3rd Arrive at Whanganui  1. Kingsgate Hotel 

2. 151 on London  

 1 4th Whanganui - N/Plymouth 360 Devon Hotel 
 

 2 5th Rest & Relax  N/Plymouth 0 Devon Hotel 
Group Dinner 

 3 6th N/Plymouth - Cambridge 303 1. Cambrian Lodge 
2. Captains Quarters 

 4 7th Cambridge - Auckland 230 Rose Park Hotel 
 

 5 8th Auckland - Whangarei 280 Discovery Settlers Motel 

 6 9th Whangarei - Kaitaia 250 Orana Motor Inn 
Group Dinner 

 7 10th Kaitaia Bus Tour. BBQ Lunch on 
the beach. 

0 Orana Motor Inn 
 

 8 11th Kaitaia - Whangarei 330 Discovery Settlers Motel 

 9 12th Whangarei - Auckland 253 Rose Park Hotel 
 

 10 13th Auckland - Taupo 320 Lakeland Resort 
 

 11 14th Taupo - Napier 322 Kennedy Park  
 

 12 15th Napier - Masterton 277 Solway Park, Copthorne Hotel 
Group Dinner 

  16th Depart Home   

You will note that  day two is a rest day. Given that most will have travelled some distance to the start we  have put 
a rest day here, but do have an exciting  optional activity for the day which will involve about 140 km of travel and a 
visit to the Tawhiti Museum and  the Traders and Whalers facility.  Highly reccomended by all that visit. We will 
provide brochures in your tour packs for this optional activity. 

 



  

 

The Classic Motoring Society of New Zealand 

To The Top and Back Classic Marathon 
Entry Form 
 
General Details 
Driver Name:  ____________________________  Preferred name: _________________________________ 

Address:  _______________________________  Mobile Phone: ___________________________________  

Email:  _________________________________  Phone: _________________________________________  

Delivery address (not Rural Delivery or Post Box please): ______________________________________________  

Crew Name:   ____________________________  Phone: _________________________________________  

Address:  _______________________________  Email: __________________________________________ 

Crew Name:   ____________________________  Phone: _________________________________________  

Address:  _______________________________  Email: __________________________________________ 

Crew Name:   ____________________________  Phone: _________________________________________  

Address:  _______________________________  Email: __________________________________________ 

  Vehicle    Make/Model   Year        Registration 

1st choice _______________________________________________________________________________ 

Alternative 2 _______________________________________________________________________________ 

As route books and plates etc. are sent by courier, please provide a physical address. 

 
Marathon Entry Fee 

❑ Entry fee - 2 persons $755  

❑ Additional Person Fee ________________ People@ $355 per person $______________.00 

                                                                                                                             Total Entry Fee to pay $____________ .00 

 

Classic Motoring Society of New Zealand Inc. Membership 

❑ Currently a   member: No: ______________________ ❑ Not a member $25.00 

❑ or Member of Classic Motoring Nelson ❑ Paid on-line 

 
Please post entry to: Classic Marathon 2020, Classic Motoring Society NZ Inc, PO Box 10331, Christchurch 8145 and 
pay online to Bank A/C: Westpac Ferrymead 03-1599-0003236-00  

PO Box 10331, Christchurch 8145. 
info@cmsnz.org.nz www.cmsnz.org.nz 
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Registration of Interest and Entry: 
Please understand that if you fill out and send in your 
entry form, it does not mean a guaranteed acceptance to 
participate in the tour because the committee may have 
already accepted the maximum number of applicants. 
Should your entry not result in acceptance to attend the 
tour, your entry fee will be fully refunded, and any 
supplied documentation returned. 
Once the Marathon number has been allocated the fee 
is non­refundable (unless we are able to find a 
replacement for your position in the tour). 

Fees and Refunds: 
Tour participants are responsible for their own costs. This 
includes meals (excluding the three tour dinners) and 
beverages, accommodation, personal and vehicle 
expenses, and running expenses such as fuel and 
chocolate. 

Entry Fees: 
$755 per car and two people. If not already a member 
of the CMSNZ or Classic Motoring Nelson a $25 joining 
fee also needs to be included. Additional persons are 
$355 per person. 

Checklist of things to do/include: 
• Member of CMSNZ -or Member of CMS Nelson, 
  if not add $25 subscription fee to entry cost 
• Confirm vehicle/s insurance 
• Confirm a valid, up to date New Zealand or   
 International driver’s license/s are held for all drivers 
• Vehicle fully registered and roadworthy for the event 
• Entry form fully completed and signed and sent to 
 CMSNZ for their records 
• Booked Accommodation 
 

Eligibility for the Marathon: 
Any vehicle considered by the tour committee to be a 
"classic" regardless of age, country of origin, etc. may 
be entered. Vehicles must be capable of motoring up 
to 400 km a day. All vehicles are required to be 
registered and in possession of a valid WOF at the time 
and duration of the Marathon.  
 

 
 
To achieve the aims of the Marathon, the tour 
committee reserve the right not to accept any and 
every entry. Membership of The Classic Motoring 
Society of New Zealand or the Nelson Classic 
Motoring Society is a prerequisite to be considered 
for participation in the Marathon, hence the $25 
subscription. 

Organisers Indemnity: 
I, as primary registrant for my vehicle enters and 
takes part in the To the Top and Back Classic 
Marathon 2022 at my own risk, as do any persons 
who accompany me. In consideration of acceptance 
to participate in the tour, I and any persons who 
accompany me agree to 
indemnify the organisers of the To The Top and Back 
Classic Marathon 2022 absolutely from and against 
any claim whatsoever that may be upon them in 
respect to any accident, theft, damage of injury in 
which I or my passengers or the vehicle that I/we 
may be driving may be in any way directly or 
indirectly concerned and which may occur to any 
person or property whatsoever during the course of 
or in any way arising out of this event (including any 
postponement thereof) and whether or not owing 
to the fault or negligence of any other To The Top 
and Back Classic Marathon 2022 participant, official 
organiser, sponsor, or its committee whatsoever. I 
and those persons who accompany me at any time 
during the To The Top and back Classic Marathon 
2022 agree to abide by the conditions and warrant 
that all information and foregoing particulars are 
true and correct in every respect. I and we agree to 
save harmless and keep indemnified the organisers 
of the To The Top and Back  Classic Marathon 2022 
against all To  actions, claims, costs, expenses and 
demands in respect to any loss damage to any 
property of any nature regardless of cause arising 
out of or in connection with my attending this tour 
or taking part in any aspects thereof,  
notwithstanding that it may have been contributed 
to or occasioned by the negligence of any tour 
organiser, official or sponsor. 

Under the Privacy Act 1993, I acknowledge that 
information supplied by me herewith may be used 
by the CMSNZ or its agents to promote this tour. 

I have read all the above information and agree to abide by the rules for The Top and Back Classic 

Marathon. Registered Owner's/Entrant's signature 

____________________________________Date____________ 

 
 
   
 
 
 

PO Box 10331, Christchurch 8145. 
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Are any members keen to just help out the VCC Club on this one???  Please see Captain Pete Glue. 
 
………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

INTER ISLAND FERRY CROSSINGS 

 
Remember for massive discounts book through Tony Hirst Motorsport Discount Booking Agent: 

tony@cookstraitcrossings.co.nz  

The cost comparison is   

Tony Hirst   :   $250 each way for 2 people and car fully flexible.  

Interislander:  $426 each way fully flexible or $386 non-refundable.   

He can book you on either Interislander or Bluebridge and often has spaces held when they tell you they are 

fully booked. You don't pay till 5 days before departure. Great service and excellent to deal with.  

 
………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
 
 

Aged 12:  Fell off bike at high velocity onto gravel road, biked 5 miles home. 

 

Aged 50:  Used wrong pillow, back was nonfunctional for two days.  

 
 

                                      

mailto:tony@cookstraitcrossings.co.nz


                                                              Recent Events 

                  
Sunday 10th April run 
 

 

 

Members in 27 Classic Cars enjoyed a 

beautiful sunny calm Autumn Sunday 

afternoon run with a stop off at the 

Kohatu Café for refreshments.   

The Run travelled through the 

Moutere and Rosedale Saddle to cross 

the Motueka River on the Peninsula 

Swing Bridge, along the West Bank 

and back across the Baton Bridge and 

on through Tapawera to Kohatu. 

 

                            

 

 

 

 

 

Thursday 28th April – Autumn Drive 
 
Five cars assembled on this sunny day to enjoy the autumn colours along the 85-kilometre drive. 

The route took us through Richmond East joining SH^ at the junction of Clover Road East and Lightband 

Road.  At Brightwater we turned into Lord Rutherford Road South and re-joined SH6 via Bird Road. 

Next instruction was the 15-kilometre drive on 88 Valley Road to Hiwipango.  A left turn into Stock Road 

took us to Valley Road through the Golden Downs.  Rob and Karen Thompson led the way in their Model 

T Ford roadster especially on the downhill sections when the two-wheel brakes were working overtime. 

From North Road we re-joined SH6 back to Faulkner’s Bush Scenic Reserve at Wakefield. 

Over lunch Rob told us about building the Model T from spare parts and some of places they have been to 

during 40 years of ownership together with the occasional major breakdowns that has occurred. 

It was great to see Jack and Jenny Shuttleworth giving their MC an outing. 

Frank can recommend the pies from the “the Bakery’ at Wakefield. 

 

Kevin York 

 

 

Akaroa Trip 6th May 
 

We set off on 6 May, first stop at the River Cafe Murchison, where we met up with our Nelson members and 

had a delicious morning tea. Off to Hanmer where some went for a walk in the forest to view the carvings, 

others a swim and a peruse through town. 

 

After a briefing next day, we were off to Akaroa, checked in at our accommodation, then most went to see 

the Giants House, a fun mosaic sculptural garden, you just didn’t know what to look at next. That night we 

all had dinner at the Grand Hotel, lots of laughs and socializing. Next morning, we met at the wharf and 

were off on a boat cruise, sighting dolphins, penguins and learnt about the interesting geography and history 

of the area.  That afternoon a drive to Wainui, French Farm and Barry’s Bay Cheese, meeting up for a drink 

at Duvauchelles Pub. 

 



On Monday we headed over the Summit Road, although very foggy, down to Little River and on to 

Ohinetahi, Sir Miles Warrens Garden at Governors Bay, wonderful to see the restoration of the house and 

garden after the ChCh earthquake. 

 

Fantastic to have the opportunity to visit Gavin Bains car collection that Peter Glue organized also at 

Governors Bay. There were certainly some beauties we would love to own. On the way back to ChCh some 

were lucky enough to visit Auto Restorations.  

 

Thanks to everyone who took part in making this an enjoyable event. 

 

 Sandy 

     

        
 

   

  



  

      
 

  
 

    
 

 
 



      
 

  
 

            

      



    

  

   

    
 

 

 

 

 



Thursday 26th May – Golden Bay Trip 
 

Inclement weather did not deter a good turnout of vehicles. Visibility was reduced somewhat on the Takaka 

hill, but the weather cleared from Uruwhenua on.  

 

Lyn and Keith Pearce along with Peter Greenhill made the trip over from Blenheim to join in with us.  

New members Kyra and Jim Wearing made the not unfamiliar trip over 'the hill' for them, to partake in  

the event.  Frank had organised lunch at the River Inn and this turned out to be an ideal venue.  After a good 

meal and a lot of idle chatter participants left to view places of interest around the Bay.   

 

               ………………………………………………………………………………. 

 

 

            
 

                                                                                        
                
Classic Motoring Car Badge -  $10.00 each                   
Please email your order to: Wayne Bell email: waynefbell@gmail.com   also confirming that you  

have paid the $10 per label into the club’s account with your surname recorded as ‘REF’. 

 ASB bank account:123165-0158467-00                                                                                                                                     
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INSURANCE:  YOU HAVE TWO OPTIONS: 

STAR INSURANCE: 
We are a niche motor vehicle Insurer and specialise in insuring enthusiast vehicles as well vintage, motorsport, custom & performance 

vehicles.  We also insure motorcycles, motorhomes and caravans and prestige cars.  So not your normal everyday vehicle, but anything 

a little bit special or unique is what they do. 

We would like to work with the clubs you are associated with to build a long-term working relationship and offer great insurance 

options for your fellow members: 

 

The benefits we can offer the club include: 

• Sponsorship and support events / Rebates or discounted premiums for club members / Spot prices/giveaways / Myself as a direct 

contact person for any motor vehicle insurance queries / Easy to use online quoting and purchase facility / No glass excess 

Let me know if you have any questions at all, I look forward to your reply. 

 

We track the policies referred by the club by providing a unique promo code and URL link the club can share on its website and social 

media pages.  We do ask new clients where they heard about us from and if they were to say “Classic Motoring Society” we would 

assign that new quote to the club.  If the new client purchases the policy a commission will be allocated to the club. 

For the club to obtain the commissions, we normally let a decent amount build up say $100 or more and we will require club details 

and bank account details to transfer the funds. 

 

So please call 0800 250 600 or online starinsure.co.nz & use this Promo Code for special discount JO-STAR 

Joanne Smith 

Key Account Manager – Clubs & Associations 

Star Underwriting Agents Ltd T/A Star Insurance Specialists 

Building 6, 15 Accent Drive, East Tamaki, Auckland, New Zealand 

PO Box 97 954, Manukau City, Auckland 2241 

PH 0800 250 600 | MOB 027 808 6928 | DD 09 250 6017 

joanne.smith@starinsure.co.nz | starinsure.co.nz 

                  

……..………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

 

 SWANN INSURANCE 
The Club has a good arrangement with Swann Insurance and many members have taken up Insurance with them.  Ask for a quote 

when next renewing your insurance – phone 09 9696000. 

Club Member Benefits: 

20% premium discount, plus, reduced premiums for additional Classic Vehicles 

Agreed Value 

24/7 Roadside Assist 

Full glass cover (includes all glass and lenses / Name your own repairer (painter) / Guarantee on repairs / Unlimited mileage 

(policy not designed for cars driven every day) /Total loss salvage rights (first option to buy back the vehicle) / Emergency repairs 

and accommodation / Club event/track cover (if the club has a day at Ruapuna etc you are covered) / 7-day car hire following theft 

/ $20 million legal liability 

Club Benefits: Club receives 5% 

commission on all policies taken out by the 

members and 10% whenever the policy 

renews with Swann. 

 

              
 

 

That’s all for this newsletter till next time I hope you enjoy reading it – there is a lot on information in this one and a lot of up-

and-coming events – so mark your calendars now and get your entry forms in where needed.  Happy motoring Classic car people. 

                                                                 

       Anne-Marie                                           
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For 2022/2023 

Events List for Classic Motoring Society / Nelson-Marlborough 

  
Remember to check your email’s prior to runs as they may have to be cancelled due to Covid or weather.                                             

  

  SUNDAY 12TH JUNE - MID-WINTER CHRISTMAS LUNCH 
                            FAIRHALL GOLF CLUB – 11.30AM SOCIAL HOUR BEFORE LUNCH,   

 

Nelson members meet at QE11 drive carpark at 9.30am.  From Nelson drive through Renwick and after the 

bridge turn right into Godfreys Road toward Fairhall/Omaka.  After 4.7kms and pass Marlb. Ridge slow 

down and turn right just around the bend (Auntsfield) proceed 600mtrs to golf club.  
 

 

Thursday 30th June – Thursday Run  Leave WOW Carpark 10.30am    

                                           Organizers:  Frank Griffith 03 5473354 / Kevin York 03 5287942 

 

 

Sunday 17th July - CLUB CAPTAINS RUN                Organizer: Peter Glue 
                                                   See details in newsletter to enter. 

 

 

Thursday 28th July – Thursday Run  Leave WOW Carpark 10.30am 

                                     Organizers:  Frank Griffith 03 5473354 / Kevin York 03 5287942 
 

 

Sunday 14th August -  Snow run to St Arnaud with lunch at The Alpine Lodge 

                                                                                           - Organizers:  C & R Marsden  

 

 

Thursday 25th August – Thursday Run  Leave WOW Carpark 10.30am    

                                           Organizers:  Frank Griffith 03 5473354 / Kevin York 03 5287942 

 
 

Sunday 18th September - TBA 

 

 

Thursday 25th September – Thursday Run  Leave WOW Carpark 10.30am   

                                            Organizers:  Frank Griffith 03 5473354 / Kevin York 03 5287942 

 

 



  

 

Monday 17th Thursday 20th October – LORD NELSON RALLY 

                                              
(There is a waiting list if you would still like to try your luck.)   

 

 

 

Thursday 27th October – Thursday Run  Leave WOW Carpark 10.30am    

                                           Organizers:  Frank Griffith 03 5473354 / Kevin York 03 5287942 

 

 

 

 

Sunday 20th November Run – Lunchtime Picnic to Deep Creek Wakamarina    

         (Old Goldmining district) with lots of chatter and a little walk down to the creek 

           More info to follow closer to the time.                                                                                 
  
 

 

Thursday 24th November – Thursday Run  Leave WOW Carpark 10.30am                                       

Organizers:  Frank Griffith 03 5473354 / Kevin York 03 5287942 

 

 

Sunday 11th December - Hemp Farm visit                            Organizer: Wayne Bell 

 

 

 

 

 

2023 
 

 

Sunday 22nd January -  New Years BBQ at Onamalutu                                              

 

 

 

Sunday 19th February -    at the Alpine Lodge 

 

 

Friday 3rd to Sunday 5th March -  Tribute Run to Greymouth Area 

                                                                                  Organizers: Lindsay Purvis & Pat Pascoe 

 THE LORD NELSON RALLY 
2022    

Monday 17th October to Thursday 
20th October 2022 

 

 

 

 


